DUXBURY FREE LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
MEETING MINUTES
NOVEMBER 7, 2007

Members Present: Theodore Flynn (Chair), CaielMdames Mandrell, Nancy Delano, and Elane Muikos

Staff Present: Elaine Winquist (DirectorpJid Murphy (Reference Division Head), Carol Jan&kiw
(Circulation Division), Rose Hickey (TechaiServices Division Head), Nancy Denman
(Children’s Division Head) and Deborah Killd Administrative Assistant)

The meeting was called to order at 8:08 am.

Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the October 17, 2007 meeting wezsgnted.

Moved by Mr. Meier, seconded by Ms. Mutkoski, to accyat minutes of October 17, 2007 as presented.
Vote: 5—0 in favor
Chair’'s Report
Mr. Flynn deferred to the Library Director..

Director’s Report
The Trustee were pleased with the report thafitieeyear plan for the DHS and DMS libraries
included an objective for collaboration and coofierawith the public library.

Departmental Reports

Reports of the Circulation, Children’s, Refereraned Technical Services Departments were distributed
The Trustees noted that Ms. Snoeyenbos had masemations to eight™grade reading classes. Ms. Winquist
said that Ms. Snoeyenbos had come in at 7:20 imtir@ing and on her day off in some cases to acamhate
the school schedule. Mr. Murphy mentioned thatieaBarrett, the DHS librarian, substitutes atrésference
desk, which provides a good connection betweemitite school and the DFL. The elementary schodls st
share a librarian between the two schools.

Mr. Mandrell asked about the hiring process far plart-time librarian in Tech Services. Ms. Hickey
reported that there will be final interviews withid qualified candidates this week. She noted iffiedty in
recruiting for a position that requires a mastaergrde but offers no benefits. The Trustees aghresdt was
important to attempt to restore this position sof@grmer full-time status as soon as possible.

Friends Report

Ms. Mutkoski reported that the Friends gala wearlywvell, despite terrible weather which probably
affected the numbers in attendance. The Youngt®hwkmark group, as well as children of the Frgnd
helped with the party.

New Business

Ms. Mutkoski reported that she had received a daimpfrom a member of the Parent Connection that
the library had turned down a request by the gtowgdlow a meet and greet before a program at & By
author Loretta LaRoche. Ms. Winquist noted thatdhoup wanted to serve alcohol at the receptitighwwas
planned for a Friday evening when the library @seld. The library has only allowed the servinglobhol at
library events like the gala and only allows the athe library on a weekend evening for libravems.
Alternative sites for the event were suggestededuest for use of the display case in the lowebydy the
group was also denied, because the display cassdsved well in advance.

FYQ9 Budget

Ms. Winquist has met with the Finance Director andncrease of 50% was made to the electricity lin
in the budget because of a new contract with Nstatanuary 2009 which includes a significant iasein
rates. The Trustees asked Ms. Winquist to intigeRinance Director to an upcoming meeting.

Jack Hill arrived at 8:43 am.

Recycling Project

Ms. Winquist informed the Trustees of a new reieygginitiative at the library for both staff andeth
public. 90% of waste generated in the libraryapgr and this, as well as plastics, will be reaycl&he Trustees
commended this effort.

Moved by Mr. Hill, seconded by Mr. Mutkoski, to adjouttme meeting at 8:48
Vote: 6 — 0 in favor



